July 10, 2017

The Wabash County Board of Commissioners met in regular session in the
Wabash County Courthouse on Monday, July 10, 2017. Chairman Scott E.
Givens called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. with all commissioners present:
Givens, Barry J. Eppley and Brian K. Haupert. The proceedings were recorded by
Wabash County Auditor Marcie Shepherd. The minutes of the July 3, 2017
meeting were reviewed. Eppley made a motion to approve the minutes as written.
Haupert seconded the motion; it passed by a 3-0 vote.

John Martin, County Highway Superintendent was present with nothing to report.

Bob Land, Wabash County Sheriff reported that the Wabash County Jail currently
has 88 inmates with 43 inmates housed at the Miami County Jail, 9 inmates at
the Elkhart County Jail and 6 inmates at the Wells County Jail.

Land requested approval for:

1. The trade-in values of three vehicles: 2011 Dodge Charger - $1,700, 2005
Jeep - $2,700 and a 2009 Dodge Charger - $600. Haupert made a motion
to approve those trade-in values. Eppley seconded the motion; it passed by
a 3-0 vote.

2. Installation of a greeting counter inside the sheriff’s office. The cost is
estimated at $3,850. Haupert made a motion to approve the installation of
a greeting counter with payment to come from Cum Cap Jail Complex.
Eppley seconded the motion; it passed by a 3-0 vote.

Land stated he has secured a grant to provide all law enforcement officers in
Wabash County with training and supplies to allow them to carry and administer
Narcan. The training will begin today. The grant does not specify any monetary
amount but Narcan kits are included as long as the grant is in place. Should the
grant cease to be available the kits would cost $36 each to replace.

Keith Walters, County EMA Director was present with nothing to report.

Steve Downs, County Attorney was present with nothing to report.

Jim Dils, County Coordinator/HR Director was present with nothing to report.
Marcie Shepherd, Wabash County Auditor presented the payroll claims and
allowances for the pay ending 7/01/2017. The commissioners approved all

claims.

The commissioners reviewed the following items:
Wabash River Heritage Corridor Commission — Agenda 7/12/2017 and Minutes 5/10/2017.

With no other business to come before the Board of Commissioners the meeting
was adjourned. The commissioners will next meet on Monday, July 17, 2017.



June 19, 2017

Also present: Wabash Plain Dealer reporter Mackenzi Klemann, News Journal
reporter David Fenker and Wabash County Coroner Suzie Lewis.



